
Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - REFUSAL

	Ref: JM/EL

	Application No: 
	3/2009/0413/P

	Development Proposed:
	Two storey front extension at Wolfen Lodge, Chipping

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Parish Council - No observations received.



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	Not consulted



	CONSULTATIONS: Additional Representations

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy SPG – “Extensions and Alterations to Dwellings”

Policy ENV1 - Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.

Policy H18 - Extensions to Converted Buildings.



	POLICY REASONS FOR REFUSAL:

	Contrary to Policies G1, ENV1, H18 and SPG ‘Extensions and Alterations to Dwellings’ – detrimental to visual amenity and character of building.



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	This proposal seeks to extend the existing dwelling by the demolition of a modest lean-to porch and replacing it with a two storey front extension.  The extension measures approximately 4.89m x 8.9m and has a maximum height of 7.49m.  It is to have a pitched roof and to be constructed of stone walling and a slate roof.  The proposal incorporates a five paned window on the northern side of the elevation on both ground floor and first floor and two two pane windows on the front elevation.  There are also some roof lights proposed on the extensions.  

The building is a former barn conversion approved originally in 1973 and then extended with the introduction of a rear catslide roof in 2003.  The main issue to consider here relates to the impact the extension would have on the character of the building and the locality.  There are no nearby properties that are affected by the development in relation to residential amenity.  

I consider that the extension would significantly alter the front elevation and that the two storey structure would dominate the front elevation to the detriment of the character of the building.  Currently the front elevation is relatively simple and has a linear form reflecting the original character of the building.  This two storey gable extension would represent an incongruous feature and break up both the form of the building and become a dominant part of the front elevation to its visual detriment.  

The northern side elevations of the extension incorporates a different window type which are not represented elsewhere in the building and in my opinion would also be a discordant feature.   

I am of the opinion that the extension, given its bulk, and design is inappropriate and would be to the detriment of the character of the building and the immediate locality.  



	RECOMMENDATION: That permission be refused.


DATE INSPECTED: 6 June 2009





TELEPHONE CLLRS:   NO


DATE:














